
 
 
 
 
 

 
All Branch Mail Out #29 
 
Date:   May 1, 2020 

 
TO:    NS/NU Branches    

    NS/NU Executive Council      
    NS/NU Zone Commanders      

NS/NU Past Presidents 
NS/NU Command Staff 

     
From:   Comrade Valerie Mitchell Veinotte 

    Executive Director 
NS/NU Command, RCL   

 
Subject:          Branch Business 

 

Message: Comrades:  I have been directed to provide a reminder 

that, in the absence of general membership meetings, as 
would normally occur during summer months, Branch 
Executives, as a whole, are responsible for the conduction 
of Branch business.   
Even though Branch Executives may not meet in person to 
make decisions at this time, meetings may be convened via 
video, teleconferencing or each Executive Member could be 
contacted individually by phone or email for input and 
decision on any matter at hand.   
Although its important to be flexible in how we connect 
during this time it is imperative that the integrity of 
democratic process, required at every level of our 
organization, be protected and that accountability be 
maintained. 
Branch Executives facing challenges in this regard may 
wish to reach out to Zone and District Commanders for 
advice and/or direction.  I would be pleased to facilitate 
that connection.   
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